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the mysteries of God

"and the disciples came and said to Him, 'why do You 
speak to them in parables?  He answered and said to 
them, “because it has been given to you to know the 
mysteries of the kingdom of heaven, but to them it has 
not been given.'"  matt 13:10-11

Jesus that explains the meaning of the parables, 
recorded right there in black and white for everyone to 
read and understand.  just like the disciples, the 
world has now received the meaning of His parables.  
yet, even after explaining their meaning, they remain 
hidden from the eyes of many.

why is that?  it is truth of the parable told about the 
sower in matthew 13.  i will not quote it all here but 
you may read it in matthew 13:3-9.  it is the truth 
spoken through isaiah in 6:9  "keep on hearing, but do 
not understand; keep on seeing, but do not perceive."

"oh, the depth of the riches both of the wisdom and 
knowledge of God!  how unsearchable are His judgments 
and His ways past finding out!" rom 11:33  yes, the 
full extent of His ways are indeed, "past finding out."  
but He has promised, "you will seek Me and find Me, 
when you search for Me with all your heart." jer 29:13

that's where the rubber meets the road.  that's where 
the parable of the sower comes back into play. 

some fall by the wayside and are quickly snatched up.  



the devil always stands ready to convince someone they 
are only fables and stories imagined.  after all, who 
can "really" believe things like water being called out 
of a rock and an ark large enough to contain all pairs 
of animals.

then there are those that fell in stony soil but did 
not germinate because there was not enough nourishment 
for them to grow.  i think these are those who have 
never stopped long enough to consider things like life, 
and it's meaning.  eternity and it's vastness.  maybe 
they have never really loved anything or anyone enough 
to feel loss.  it's all self.

ah, but then we come to, i think, the saddest group of 
all.  the seed is received in soil allowing growth but 
the thorns and weeds choke it out and it soon becomes 
almost like a weed.  i hardly know how to begin here.  
there are so many diversions, distractions and 
obstructions that come our way.  we fail to cherish and 
nurture the precious seed.  perhaps we say all the 
right things and do what's required of us.  over time 
that becomes nothing more than form and ceremony - vain 
repetitions.

then there is the good soil.  what can we say about the 
good soil?  even good soil must be watered and 
fertilized to grow.  it is the extent to which we do 
both that will determine how deep our roots grow and 
how fruitful our seed is.  the deeper our seed grows, 
the more we learn of the mysteries of God.  and what 
does our Lord tell us?  "most assuredly, I say to you, 
unless a grain of wheat falls into the ground and dies, 
it remains alone; but if it dies, it produces much 



grain."  john 12:24  most assuredly places extra 
emphasis on what our Lord is saying.

yes, unless our seed germinates (dies), it will always 
be just a single seed.  but one seed which germinates, 
brings forth a multiple of seeds for further planting.  
and the cycle goes on and on.  have you ever read how 
fast a single penny can grow?  when a penny is doubled 
everyday for a month equals - it equals over five 
million dollars.

and so Jesus told His disciples who told someone who 
told someone who told someone, etc., who finally told 
me.  now i'm telling you.  who are you going to tell 
the gospel "good news" to today?  be that seed which 
dies.  who knows what your harvest will bring?  our 
heavenly Father knows what possible but the decision to 
die is up to each of us.  may none of us be ashamed 
when we stand before our Lord on that day.  maranatha!


